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Waltham Conservation Commission

March 13, 2014
Meeting Minutes 
Attendees:  Bill Doyle, Robin Brodsky, Gerard Dufromont, Maureen Fowler, Lesya Struz
Absent: Daniel Keleher
Meeting called to order at 7:07pm
Development Prospectus/plan sign off:

Karen Staffier from VHB

Verizon and AT&T currently have wireless on buildings. They are going to move wireless new building that is being constructed at One Moody Street. 

Mr. Doyle signed plans.

Public Hearing

Notice of Intent DEP #: 316-674

Applicant: City of Waltham, CPW
Project Location: 2 Worcester Ln and 356 Bacon Street
Project type: Culvert extension and Bank restoration
Map/Parcel#: R0420060001
Request by applicant for continuance until March 27, 2014.

Motion to approve made by Ms. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont. Motion passed.
Public Meeting
Request from Certificate of Compliance DEP#: 316-669

Applicant: Kenneth Lopez

Project Location: 131 Linden Street

Map/Parcel#: R0530070005

Request by applicant for continuance until April 24, 2014.

Motion to approve made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont. Motion passed.
Public Hearing

Notice of Intent DEP#: 316-675 & 316-676

Applicant: Boston Properties Limited Partnership

Project Location: 130 & 180 Third Ave

Project Type: Redevelopment of existing property.

Map/Parcel#: R030008001 & R0390030001

Mr. Griffin Ryder from VHB spoke about the project. He presented the plans.
They recently came before commission for an RDA for 99 Third Ave.  They are here for the project next door but it is the same resource area. There is a little bit more work in the buffer zone.

180 Third Ave- Very limited amount of work within the buffer zone. They filed to cover all bases and so Cambridge Water could get the report and make comments. 

There is an existing site on Third Ave. There are 4 parcels all together but only three buildings. One parcel is an old paper work. The buildings were constructed in the 1960s and they are proposing to redevelop the site and consolidate the 4 lots into 2 separate lots.  There are two storm water reports for both lots.
130 Third Ave- Mr. Griffin went over the plans where the wetland is located. There will be a small lobby and then go up to four floors to office building. All of the parking is covered so there is no storm water from that. There are only 25 spots out front. Similar to 99 Third Ave the majority of the site sits low so it has nowhere to go besides the highway. There are two pipes that go under the highway. They have to file a permit with Mass DOT to tie into existing pipes.

The pipes will go underneath the highway. Wetland area is picking up the stuff coming off the highway. There are some flooding concerns at both locations. They developed an aggressive system that will help downstream. They reduced flows about 60-70 percent for more frequent low intensity storm and about 50 percent for 100 year storm.

130 Third Ave has the majority of the impact. 180 will have a pipe that will tie into 130 and go under the highway. 

Mr. Ryder commented on questions from Dave Kaplan from Cambridge Water Department.

There is going to be deep sump-hooded CBs replacing the old in the Third Ave reconfiguration. They are proposing a series of six catch basins, they will replace with deep sump hoods. V-Pass pollutant model-there was a comment from Charles River Watershed association. The EPA only has three options to choose from. VHB has developed a program that Mass DOT has accepted. The V-Pass software to qualify pollutant removal. Mr. Kaplan agreed that the V-Pass model is the right way to go. 
Mrs. Fowler questioned if 130 is going to be accessed off of 3rd Ave. and the main entrance is off of 4th Ave but the garage is on 3rd Ave. Mr. Ryder stated there are going to build a connection through the properties.

Ms. Fowler also questioned if they are going to reslope the whole area behind 130? Mr. Ryder stated that they are. Under the existing conditions there are two buildings beyond existing is where the slop starts to go up. They are looking to build into the hill. They want to expose the building as much as they can. It is going to be a gentler slope. There is organic fill over the bedrock. They are going to do borings to see where that is. The hill ties to the top off the parking garage. There is a patio that is being constructed. Storm water swales off to the side. The water is being directed towards the building. They developed swales with high point in the middle to direct the water around and into the catch basins.  
Ms. Fowler questioned who is going to do maintenance for the buildings. Mr. Ryder stated Boston Properites and Thermal Fisher. Mrs. Fowler stated they need to clean the catch basins yearly.

Ms. Struz questioned the White Fir on Third Ave. Would like them to replace it with a native evergreen instead.  Mr. Ryder agreed. Ms. Struz also questioned what kind of vines will be used for the green screens. She thinks it is a great idea. The vines need to be from this area.  Ms. Struz also questioned what fertilizer will be used. There are three numbers and the middle number needs to be zero. 


There were no questions from the public.

Since it is a small resource area and it is located close to the highway, no site visit is needed. 

Motion to close public hearing by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont. Motion passed.
Motion to issue a positive made by Mrs. Fowler seconded by Mr. Dufromont with the following order of conditions:

Maintenance and notices when it is done.

Change White fir to Native tree- Send updated plans with name of tree.

Native vines to be used for green screen.

Motion passed. 

Public Meeting
Request for Determination of Applicability

Applicant: Frank Valentino
Project Location: 124 Hardy Pond Road

Project Type: Replace existing flat roof with a new roof with slight pitch.

Map/Parcel#:R0130170012

Mr. Valentino purchased the property and it is in need of significant repair. The roof is caving in and he wants to get rid of it. It’s an attic space there are no stairs to it. He wants to remove it and fix the roof so it is correct. Right now the roof is being held up by cinder blocks. The house is 50 feet from the water. He is not building a deck or patio. There was a question to where the down spouts ago and if it flows down to the pond.  The gutters are more pitched to the middle of the house. He can pitch them as far away from the site as possible. The rear of the property is all grass.
Ms. Fowler makes a motion to issue a negative determination without any conditions, seconded by Ms. Brodsky. Motion passed.
Informal discussion:

Mark Jacobson from Charles River Recreation

Re: Proposed dock project

Mr. Jacobson spoke about a proposed project.  DCR gave them a permit to use the dock on Moody Street. It is pretty high up so they can’t use the dock for kayaking or canoeing right now. They would like to put a lower dock with a railing that would allow them to run boats off of it. There is a ramp down to the flowing dock. They want to store boats on the water or use the dock locks to tie off to the dock. They are proposing to use buoys to keep people from going under the bridge near the dam.  There was a question to whether the dock is removable and will it be coming out in the winter time. Mr. Jacobson wants it to stay in all year. There were questions to how many boats they are going to rent, if they are going to offer one way trips-unsure, where is the ticket building going to be-plans to put it on the river walk, how are you going to get people if they fall out of the canoe-they will use ropes and boats. The commission doesn’t want the buoy to be a permanent thing. The buoy is not to be secured to any trees. Mr. Jacobson needs to find out who owns the dock, what needs to be done and who he needs to get permission from. 

Motion to approve minutes from 2/27/14 made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Ms. Brodksy.  Ms. Struz would like to add the question to CPW about the request of trees on the bank at Piety Corner. Motion passed. 

Old Business
Mrs. Fowler

· No Updates

Mr. Doyle 

· No updates

Ms. Struz

· No updates

Ms. Brodsky

· Email went out for new plan requirements. Some applicants have requests. Find out from law department about requests.

Mr. Dufromont

· Schedule trust fund meeting for April 10th.

Site Visit
· 131 Linden Street- There is a lot going on the site that has nothing to do with Conservation. The Conservation Commission will Invite all of the city departments to come for a site visit once the snow melts. Also need to send a letter to the law department about the property. Find original letter from the building department.

New Business
· Discussion on iPads and wireless in the building. IT can’t install wireless in the building right now.  Mrs. Fowler makes a motion to purchase four iPads, seconded by Ms. Brodsky.  Motion passed.  Amend the motion to purchase up to six iPads and commission members can use one at their discretion.  Motion passed. Research purchasing a hot spot for now until wireless can be installed in the building.

· Elections of Officers: Mr. Doyle is currently the esteemed Chair, Ms. Struz is currently the esteemed Vice-Chair, Mrs. Fowler is currently the esteemed Clerk, and Mr. Dufromont is currently the esteemed Treasurer. Ms. Struz asked Ms. Brodsky if she would like her position. Ms. Brodsky accepted .Motion to vote for officers made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded Mrs. Brodsky. All in favor via show of hands. Everyone raised their hands.Vote passed. Thank you to Ms. Struz for her service as vice-chair.
Motion to adjourn made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont. Motion passed.
Meeting adjourned at 9:04pm. 

